Town of Bermuda Run

Town Council Meeting Minutes

July 14, 2020 – 6:00 PM

The Town Council of Bermuda Run held its scheduled meeting on Tuesday, July 14, 2020 at 6:00 PM. The meeting was held at the Bermuda Run Town Hall.

Council Members Present: Mayor Rick Cross, Heather Coleman, Curtis Capps, Mike Ernst, Chris

Fowler, and Ken Peacock

Council Members Absent:

Also Present:

Lee Rollins, Town Manager; Brian Williams, Attorney; Cindy Poe,

Town Clerk

Call to Order

Mayor Rick Cross called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Moment of Silence

It is the intent of the Town Council to solemnize the proceedings of this meeting and the business brought before the governing board, to offer the opportunity for a reflective moment of silence.

Adoption of the Agenda

Council Member Curtis Capps made a motion to approve the agenda. Council Member Ken Peacock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Approval of the June 9, 2020 Town Council Meeting Minutes

Council Member Heather Coleman made a motion to approve the June 9, 2020 meeting minutes. Council Member Mike Ernst seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Public Comments - None

Resolution Directing the Town Clerk to Investigate a Petition for Annexation

The Town Clerk has received a petition for non-contiguous annexation from Clayton Properties, doing business as Shugart Homes. The property under petition is the former Moravian Acres property. In order to move forward in the process for deliberation for the annexation request, the Town Council need to adopt the proposed Resolution.

Council Member Mike Ernst made a motion to adopt the proposed resolution directing Cindy Poe, Town Clerk to investigate a petition for annexation. Council Member Curtis Capps seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Town Manager Comments - NONE

Council/Mayor Comments

Ken Peacock – As small as Bermuda Run is, it is complimentary to have someone want to join with us via annexation.

Curtis Capps - Agreed with Ken Peacock.

Heather Coleman – Stressed that the Town should do its due diligence in the process of considering annexation request.

Chris Fowler – Shared that annexation would be a great investment for the Town.

Mike Ernst – Asked the Town Manager if a cost benefit analysis would be shared in regards to the annexation request. (Lee Rollins confirmed.)

Mayor Rick Cross -

- Pedestrian Bridge was installed this past weekend and has a rich history in Davie County. It is a big step for the Comprehensive Plan.
- 2020 Summer Concert Series Cancelled.
- Davie Co. Community Park opened today.
- 76% response rate on 2020 Census.
- Gov. Cooper Phase II for 3 more weeks plan for reopening schools.
- Mask concerns esp. in the Post Office/Package Room signs have been put up, but no one there to enforce the rule.
- We must do what we can to set an example.

Adjourn

With no further business to discuss, Council Member Mike Ernst made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Heather Coleman seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Apprøved

Rick Cross, Mayor

Respectfully Submitted

Cindy Poe, Town Clerk